SOUTH WOOTTON PARISH COUNCIL
Recently the Parish Council received communication from the Norfolk Association of Local Councils Well-being Initiative regarding The Armed Forces Covenant Pledge. We all know the military risk serious physical and mental injury and indeed, their lives, to keep our country safe and help our citizens abroad. They also help in other emergencies – not least during the current pandemic and the atrocious flooding. This is often taken for granted and we forget their and their family’s fortitude and courage. The Armed Forces Covenant Pledge is a promise from the nation ensuring that those who serve or have served in the Armed Forces, and their families, are treated fairly. Signing the pledge is the first meaningful step the Parish Council can take to support armed forces personnel in our local community. As part of our pledge, we welcome families into our area, ensuring they know where and how to access services, support the employment of service spouses and partners within local business, encourage support for reserves and cadet organisations to name but a few. If you would like to view the document, this can be found on our website https://southwootton.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/armed-forces-covenant/
As mentioned in my previous article, the Parish Council did not hold our Annual Parish Assembly last year, this year we will be able to hold the meeting virtually on Friday 16th April 2021. As always, the meeting will start at 7pm. If anyone wishes to attend, please contact me in the office and I will arrange for a link to the meeting to be sent to you.
Currently the Parish Council are waiting for the Government to announce what they are gong to do about continuing to allow Parish Council’s to hold remote meetings until the COVID restrictions are lifted. The current legislation regarding remote meetings for Parish Councils comes to an end on 7th May 2021. With the Parish Office Meeting Room being quite a small area and the restrictions regarding the number of people allowed to meet, we have decided to bring our May Meeting forward to Tuesday 4th May 2021 at 7pm to keep within the current legislation. Please put this date in your diary as it will differ from the date shown in our Noticeboard. 
Over these past few months as I have mentioned previously, the South Wootton Pre-School have been given exclusivity to the Village Hall, although things seem to be moving in the right direction and we all hope COVID restrictions will be lifted towards the end of June, the Parish Council have decided to extend the Pre-School exclusivity up to the end of the Academic Year, 21st July. It is hoped that after this time, we can welcome back all our hirers and return to normality. If you are interested in making a provisional booking, please telephone or email the Caretaker on 07483 247643 or robert.mcintyre96@gmail.com
Wootton Park 200 Club: If you would like to join, please telephone or email the office and we will forward you the application form.
Unfortunately, the office is still not physically open to the public, but we are here answering your emails and taking your telephone calls.  Parish Council Meetings continue to take place virtually. Remember, Agendas and Notices are on the website and in the Parish Notice Boards. 

Tracey Cornwell (Parish Clerk)
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